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 Oregon Judging Site  
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 CCOS and MPOS Events 

Oregon Judging Site  

CCOS January Meeting 

MPOS  January Meeting 

What a way to end a great year of AOS judging at 
our new site in Keizer OR. We held AOS judging on 
December 7 and it all got started at about 1:30 PM. 
There were 8 AOS judges present and one pre-
student to help with the judging. Plus, there were 
lots of visitors this month. Yay!    

This month,13 plants were brought 
in for judging, of which 9 were 
nominated for awards. Of those 9, 
two received AM awards. Our con-
gratulations go out to Liana Alter of 
Salem for receiving an 80 pt. AM 
on Masdevallia Cheryl Shohan, 
and to Theresa and Bill Hill of 
Hillsview Gardens in Mulino for 
receiving an 80 pt. AM on Paphio-

pedilum 
Luther 
Pass. 

We wish 
everyone a happy holiday 
season and hope to see 
you next year for AOS 

judging on the first Sunday 
of every month at1:30 PM 

at 930 Chemawa Rd NE, Keizer OR.  —Craig Wil-
liams  

This month our program will focus on paphio-
pedilums. Gregg Lomnicky will provide an 
overview of the group ,discussing the diversity 
of their morphology, growing conditions, and 
range.                                                            
Our annual show and sale is coming up fast on 

January 31. If you have 
some orchids that you want 
to prepare, members at the 
meeting will help you get 
them show ready. Sign up to 
help with the show - It will be 
fun!.— Justina Kelliher 

Masdevallia 

Cheryl Shohan 

Photo:  Ross 

Leach  

Paphiopedilum  Luther 

Pass  Photo: Ross Leach 

For our first meeting of the New Year, Mike has 
a presentation based on a large selection of 
photos he received from a friend in Australia. 
The photos were taken at the spring 2014 Tai-
wan orchid show and then forwarded via TWO 
DVD’s! The challenge has been to sort through 
several thousand photographs in order to put 
together a PowerPoint show that doesn’t last 
all night! For the majority of us that have never 
been to an international orchid show it should 
provide some eye candy like you’ve never 
seen. Currently Taiwan grows about 50% of 
the world’s phalaenopsis orchids. The grand 
champion of the show was a white phalaenop-
sis with two spikes that arched majestically 
downward with about 30 flowers each….and 
still putting out more buds! And if you thought 
that Taiwan only grows phalaenopsis…..wait till 
you see some of the other group champions! 
— Mike Ayres 

Cym. Tom Thumb   Photo: 

Gregg Lomnicki 

                                Paphiopedilum    
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CCOS President’s Message  MPOS President’s Message 

Jan. 4    2015 1:00 pm   AOS  monthly Judging   

Keizer Civic Center  Keizer OR 

Jan. 31  2015 MPOS Annual Show and Sale   

Garland Nursery   Corvallis OR 

               Dates to Remember: 

For those of you who missed the Christmas Pot-
luck…..all of us who were in attendance missed 
YOU too! It was a smaller group than we’ve had  
for some time, which was also unfortunate for 
those who couldn’t make it, as every paid up 2015 
member received a cymbidium from Becky Thomp-
son’s collection. Tom Valente was able to get some 
commemorative red holiday plant stakes for them 
too – highlighting the fact that it was a special gift 
and providing a visual reminder for years to come.  
 

Other activities included the: 
show and tell sharing 
(congratulations to Liana Alter 
for receiving an AOS award 
for her masdevallia last month 
at the judging center!), a spe-
cial door prize donated by 
Rickie Hart in appreciation of 
those who wore Christmas 
attire (love those ugly sweat-
ers!), and special appreciation 

to the 2014 board for their service. 
 
If you haven’t yet paid your 2015 dues please do 
so at the meeting. For the past few years a signifi-
cant portion of our group has been negligent in 
paying their dues until several months into the new 
year. We’d like to clean up our membership roster  
going forward, so expect to get correspondence 
from a board member as we determine just who is 
a part of our current active group. If you wonder 
why you’re getting contacted “again” in this mat-
ter…..we’re just wanting to make certain that we 
don’t drop you if you’re still interested but just hav-
ing a problem getting your renewal completed. We 
appreciate the fact that you, our membership, are 
what makes this group tick. We enjoy having you a 
part of our group in many ways - sharing your or-
chids, helping out with our activities - but mostly in 
sharing a part of yourselves with us! Hope to see 
as many of you as possible at our meeting in Janu-
ary! HAPPY NEW YEAR! — Mike Ayres 

It’s a new year with a new president! I am very 
excited to have the opportunity to be president for 
the coming year, and I look forward to getting to 
know everyone. 

Even though the signs of winter are all around us, 
January is a great month for most orchids. As I’m 
sure many of you have noticed, flowering season 
for plants like Phalaenopsis and Cymbidiums is 
upon us. Fortunately this wave of blooming helps 
keep our attention on our plants, including some 
that may be going dormant. Cattleyas, certain 
Paphiopedilums, and Oncidiums should be wa-
tered less frequently this time of the year. Make 
sure not to allow water to settle in leaf crevices as 
these can lead to rot. Meanwhile, plants like 
Lycaste, some Dendrobiums, and Catasetums 
should be on a dry winter rest. 

One lucky member at our raffle in December won 
a Dendrobium delacourii. This plant is an exam-
ple of a Dendrobium that requires a cool, dry rest 
to grow and bloom its best. Isn’t it wonderful that 
we had such a diverse representation of plants at 
our last raffle? Thanks, Lisa! I’ll do my best to 
make sure that I follow in the path of our past 
presidents and will try to provide fun raffle plants. 
Remember that our orchid show is coming up this 
January 31. As always, if you have anything in 
bloom bring it in to our next meeting. Here’s to a 
fun year ahead! — Leonor (Ellie) Rondon 

Saturday,  January 31, 2015  

9:00 AM  to 5:00 PM  

Garland Nursery  

5470  NE  Hwy  20   Corvallis  

Maryõs Peak Orchid Society 

Annual Show and Sale  

Displays, Sales, Culture Advice, Orchid Repotting 

Service (for a fee ) 

Blc 

Photo: Mike Ayres 
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Editor’s Note 

I look forward to including everyone in the news-
letter. Please send your contributions to          
justina_marie20@yahoo.com . Thank you. — 
Justina Kelliher,  Editor. 

Looking further into the New Year….. 
As the new year approaches, and as we start 
through the first few weeks of January, what 
comes to mind as you consider your orchids and 
your participation with CCOS? The dark rainy win-
ter days provide an excellent opportunity to sur-
vey your collection and reflect on a number of 
things. Do you have plants that you’ve had for a 
year or three that are doing nothing or even going 
downhill? If so, consider cultural alterations that 
might bring about a plant change. If you don’t 
know what is needed bring your questions to the 
group or to an experienced grower. You don’t 
have to wait until the monthly meeting - call or 
send an email! J If the needed change isn’t pos-
sible in the available area, maybe it’s time to cull 
some of your plants – you can always bring them 
to the meeting and re-sell them, place them on 
the raffle table, offer them in trade, or give them to 
one of your orchid friends!  
 
Lots of activities are on the list for the first half of 
the new year – right off the bat we have Bill and 
Theresa Hill’s open house on Saturday January 
10

th
. Anyone interested in carpooling for the 40 

minute drive to their greenhouse should meet at 
the Lancaster Walmart parking lot by 10:00 am. 
Expect to view a “sea” of blooming slippers! 
Willamette Valley starts the show and sale sea-
son off at the Lane County Home and Garden 
Show Jan 23-25.This is followed by the MPOS 
show at Garland Nursery on January 31, the POS 
show at the Portland Home and Garden Show 
Feb 19-22, and our own show on March 21-22. 
The Oregon Orchid Society Show is next on April 
11-12 and we’ll then be co-hosting the 2015 
spring AOS Trustee’s Meeting in Portland April 30
-May 3! 
 
Bringing it back home, we have plenty of opportu-
nities for everyone to be involved with CCOS ac-
tivities. The shows and monthly meetings don’t 
just magically appear on their own. The presenta-
tions take a lot of time and effort – we don’t just 
turn on the video and click to the orchid channel! 
Would you like to have a specific topic covered at 
our monthly meetings? Should we change it up 
and do things a little bit differently? We’re wide 
open for speakers and topics for the upcoming 
year – so tell us your ideas and we’ll see what we 
can do. See you all at the January meeting and at 
our events in the coming year. It’s going to be the 
best year to grow orchids EVER!   —Mike Ayres  

          CCOS Other News    MPOS Show and New Board 

Out with the old and in with the new! Thanks to 
Dottie Ferral and Barbara Hays for their time as 
our directors. They were very helpful as we revised 
our bylaws. We have a new year, a new president, 
and two new directors. Ellie Randon and Katherine 
Curry, president and director, respectively, are rel-
atively new to our club. Patty Skaer (director) has 
been with MPOS for a while and is always helpful. 
They have different insights on the issues that face 
our club but all are approachable, so if you have 
an idea, please tell them.  

Our show is January 31 so 
save the day! We infor-
mally call the show 
“Orchid Bowl” because it’s 
always on the Saturday of 
Super Bowl weekend. We 
will have sign-ups for work 
positions at the January 
meeting. Jobs include set-
up, club display, display 
security, sale area securi-
ty, box building, repotting 
(Barbara Hays is supervi-
sor), and take-down. I now 
have help with early tasks 
such as publicity, plant 
acquisition, and vice chair 
(thank you Jen Gervais, 

Deb Friedlander, Patricia 
Harding, and Patty Skaer). 

We will also pass out show announcements to 
post around town.  

Save your boxes! If they nest well together, leave 
them intact. Otherwise break them down and we’ll 
reassemble them at the show. Also, look at your 
orchids to see if any might be in bloom on January 
31. Our display is usually the Patricia Harding dis-
play so I hope some additional folks can loan their 
plants this year. Plants need to be pest-free. The 
blooms should be staked for best display, leaves 
cleaned, and any minor leaf tip blemishes should 
be trimmed. If you have questions about making 
your plant display-ready, bring it to the January 
meeting and we’ll work on it. —Lisa Borgerson 

Photo: Justina Kelliher 
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MPOS/CCOS Newsletter                 

PO Box 91                                   

Philomath, Oregon 97370  

Events Calendar 

For calendar submissions please contact the editor 

Jan. 4   2015   1st Sunday     1:00 pm  

Judging  

AOS - Monthly Judging   Chemawa Room   Keizer Civic Ctr. 

930 Chemawa Rd.   Keizer   OR 

Jan.14   2015   2nd Wednesday  6:30 

pm 

CCOS - Monthly Meeting    Program: 

Mike Ayres Photos 

Salem Heights Community Hall  3505 

Liberty Rd.  S Salem  OR 

Jan.15  2015   3rd Thursday   6:30 pm MPOS - Monthly Meeting    Program: 

Gregg Lomnicki    

Seventh Day Adventist Church  3160 

SW Western Blvd . Corvallis  OR 

Jan. 31  Saturday   9:00 am– 5:00 pm MPOS– Annual Show and Sale     

The Orchid Bowl   

Garland Nursery 5470 NE Hwy 20 

Corvallis, OR 

Feb. 1   2015   1st   Sunday   1:00 pm  

Judging  

AOS - Monthly Judging   Chemawa Room   Keizer Civic Ctr. 

930 Chemawa Rd.   Keizer   OR 

The Oregon Hybrid is the official publication of the Mary’s Peak  Orchid Society and the Cherry City Orchid Society and is pub-

lished monthly. The deadline for submissions is the 22th of the previous month. All submissions are subject to editing for space, 

format and content. Editing and Layout: Justina Kelliher (541-929-2886) justina_marie20@yahoo.com 

For information about the societies, contact Leonor Rondon  maxillarieae@live.com  (MPOS) or Mike Ayres (503-393-9495)  

ayresmike@comcast.net  or www.cherrycityorchidsociety.org  (CCOS).   

mailto:ayresmike@comcast.net

